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March 7, 2025 

 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians: 

 

Due to a significant decline in our childcare enrollments along with increased expenditure costs of infant 

care, it has become necessary for CUSD Community Education to plan for the closure of the Infant rooms 

within our three Lil’ Explorers locations. The locations affected are Navarrete Elementary, Chandler & Perry 

High Schools. This closure of licensed childcare services will be effective July 2, 2025.  

 

We are striving to minimize disruption to families by providing as much notice as possible. Lil’ Explorers 

will continue to provide Infant childcare services at all three locations through the end of the current school 

year (May 22nd). In addition, Summer 2025 Intersession Camp at Perry High School will provide childcare 

for Infants (May 27th through July 2nd). 

 

Thank you to all parents and staff for your understanding and support as we navigate this transition together. 

We understand you may have questions. Feel free to reach out to me directly at your convenience. 

 

 

 

Scott VanDerMillen 

Director of Community Education 

(480) 224-3908 

vandermillen.scott@cusd80.com 
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